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Notice of Rule 10(1)(b) Question to the Executive Mayor: Ordinary Council, 26 June 
2025 
  
Dear Executive Mayor  
  
1. I hereby give notice of a question to the Executive Mayor at the ordinary meeting of the 

municipal council of the City of Tshwane (CoT) to be held on Thursday, 26 June 2025 in terms 
of Rule 10(1)(b) of the Rules and Orders of Council in the following terms:  

  
In reference to her previous employment as an official of the City of Tshwane Metropolitan 
Municipality in all the applicable financial years, regardless of the title or designation of the 
position she held:  

 
(i)  Was she overpaid in terms of salaries and benefits by the CoT?  

 
(ii)  If so, (a) what is the extent to which she was overpaid, (b) has she concluded a payment 
agreement with the City of Tshwane, and (c) when was this payment agreement concluded?  

 
(iii) Does she owe the City of Tshwane any other unpaid monies arising from her previous 
employment? 

 
2. Please note that in terms of Rule 10(1)(b) sufficient notice of 16 working days has been given 

in writing to the Executive Mayor and ask that the Speaker places the question on the agenda. 
The Speaker as well as the secretariat of the municipal council is included in this notice.  

 
Best wishes. 
 
 
 
 
 
Alderman Cilliers Brink 
Democratic Alliance 
3 June 2025 
 
CC:  
  
Office of the Speaker of Council  
 
Cllr Mncedi Ndzwanana  
speaker@tshwane.gov.za 
mncedin@tshwane.gov.za 
 
Ms Judith Maluleka (Group Head: Secretariat of Council) 
JudyMal@TSHWANE.GOV.ZA  
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Question received from Alderman C Brink 

Notice of Rule 10(1)(b) Question to the Executive Mayor: Ordinary Council, 26 June  

2025: 

QUESTIONS  

In reference to her previous employment as an official of the City of Tshwane 
Metropolitan Municipality in all the applicable financial years, regardless of the title or 
designation of the position she held: 

(i) Was she overpaid in terms of salaries and benefits by the CoT? 

(ii) If so, (a) what is the extent to which she was overpaid, (b) has she 
concluded a payment agreement with the City of Tshwane, and (c) when was 
this payment agreement concluded? 

(iii) Does she owe the City of Tshwane any other unpaid monies arising from 
her previous employment? 

RESPONSE: 

Your questions dated 3 June, and your letter to the City Manager dated 2 June, 
refer. 

The information required to provide a comprehensive response was requested from 
the City Manager and received on 25 June 2025. 

This information is currently under review to ensure the response is accurate and 
complete. 

A consolidated reply will be finalised and submitted in due course. 

 


